

## Optimist Club of St. Clair Beach

2018-10-25 Town Of Tecumseh Members of Council

Dear Sir/Madam,

On behalf of the Optimist Club of St. Clair Beach, I would like to submit this letter of support for the 2019 Tecumseh Corn Festival to continue as a three day event similar to 2018.

For over 30 years, the Optimist Club of St. Clair Beach has partnered with the Tecumseh Corn Festival cooking and managing the corn cooking booth. This year alone, over 30 tonnes of corn (which was graciously donated by Bonduelle Canada Inc.) was cooked for the 11,241 attendees at the 2018 Tecumseh Corn Festival. This involvement has allowed the Optimist Club of St. Clair Beach to strengthen its connections with the community and contribute to the success of the Tecumseh Corn Festival.

The Optimist Club of St. Clair Beach wants to continue its long standing community partnership with the Tecumseh Corn Festival and wishes continued success to the organizing committee.

Sincerely,

Daniela Bachetti

Secretary- Optimist Club of St. Clair Beach

Daniela Backetti

Cc:

Richard Zarour, President

File